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From: Sarah Powell
To: Betty Jo Mahan
Date: 2/11/2008 8:52:56 AM
Subject: Fwd: Use on review regarding 7105 Delborne Drive

>>> Barbara M Rasmussen <lettermaven@juno.com> 2/8/2008 7:57:57 PM >>>

PLEASE MAKE COPIES OF THIS AVAILABLE TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE METROPOLITAN
PLANNING COMMISSION

7232 Coleridge Drive
Knoxville, TN 37919
(865) 584-5091
Feb. 8, 2008
                                                             RE:  7105
Delborne Dr. "Use on Review"

Dear Members of the MPC,
         Acting as a spokesperson for the Deane Hill Alliance Homeowner's
Association, consider this a formal request to deny the above mentioned
request regarding the approval of a home occupation at 7105 Delborne
Drive.   Several residents have mentioned that they are "ashamed" to even
have John Werner living in our subdivision and are concerned about the
character of individuals Mr. Werner will attract to the neighborhood if
he were granted approval to run a business from his residence.  The idea
"birds of a feather" has been iterated by several of the residents.
        History has shown that Mr. Werner has demonstrated his
ineffectiveness as the Knox County Director of Finance from which he
resigned on July 12, 2007. The purchase card mismanagement along with his
use of county tax payer money for personal use was  in the news on a
daily basis.  According to reports in the Knoxville Sentinel that Mr.
Werner was "kept on the books" until September 1, 2007,  so that  he
might be vested in the county's retirement system.  This is viewed with
contention by many of the residents of Knox County,  generally,  and
those who reside in the Deane Hill subdivision,  specifically.
      John Werner was instrumental in causing the divisiveness (We now
have two homeowners associations.)  in the Deane Hill neighborhood.  He,
along with Walter Cunningham and Jeffrey Cornish were the main
instigators causing the closure of Deane Hill Drive at Golf Club and
Cheshire for 90 days between November, 2002 and March, 2003.  
        At an extremely volatile  homeowners meeting in  January 2003, 
John Werner spoke at the lectern and issued his staunch support for the
permanent closure of the above mentioned intersections.  He opposed any
and all  "cut through"  traffic in the neighborhood. 
        By John Werner's requesting that he be granted a business in his
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home, obviously,  he will generate an increase in traffic.  Ironically,
the location of his home will necessitate any clients who he may acquire
to come through the very intersections he sought to permanently close.   
        John Werner's entitlement issues, along with his history, as
documented in the news,  are the main reasons for requesting  that this
use on review be denied.  We would request that if he is intent upon
opening  an office,  he do it somewhere other than his residence.

Sincerely,

Barbara Rasmussen

     

MPC February 14, 2008 Agenda Item No. 79



Betty Jo Mahan - Fwd: Fw: Use on review regarding 7105 Delborne Drive Page 1

From: Sarah Powell
To: Betty Jo Mahan
Date: 2/12/2008 6:50:28 AM
Subject: Fwd: Fw: Use on review regarding 7105 Delborne Drive

>>> Barbara M Rasmussen <lettermaven@juno.com> 2/11/2008 11:26:40 PM >>>
                             PLEASE MAKE COPIES AVAILABLE TO ALL MEMBERS
OF THE MPC

Feb. 11, 2008
Dear Members of the MPC,
        This evening I was informed by a member of our group, who is a
resident of Deane Hill,  that this e-mail was not present in the file
regarding the use on review of the above mentioned address while three
letters from individuals in the neighborhood were on file.  Therefore, I
am sending it again.
         Our group has members from both sides of Deane Hill Drive which
also takes in the residents of Glen Ives and Cleveland Park, in addition
to the interior of the Deane Hill neighborhood.  If individual letters
are considered more impactful, we request that this matter be postponed
to, at least give individuals of the Deane Hill Alliance Homeowners
Association have a chance to express their opinion regarding this matter.
        In anticipation of your assistance in this matter, I am
Sincerely,

Barbara Rasmussen    

From: lettermaven@juno.com 
To: contact@knoxmpc.org 
Date: Fri, 8 Feb 2008 19:57:57 -0500
Subject: Use on review regarding 7105 Delborne Drive

PLEASE MAKE COPIES OF THIS AVAILABLE TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE METROPOLITAN
PLANNING COMMISSION

7232 Coleridge Drive
Knoxville, TN 37919
(865) 584-5091
Feb. 8, 2008
                                                             RE:  7105
Delborne Dr. "Use on Review"

Dear Members of the MPC,
         Acting as a spokesperson for the Deane Hill Alliance Homeowner's
Association, consider this a formal request to deny the above mentioned
request regarding the approval of a home occupation at 7105 Delborne
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Drive.   Several residents have mentioned that they are "ashamed" to even
have John Werner living in our subdivision and are concerned about the
character of individuals Mr. Werner will attract to the neighborhood if
he were granted approval to run a business from his residence.  The idea
"birds of a feather" has been iterated by several of the residents.
        History has shown that Mr. Werner has demonstrated his
ineffectiveness as the Knox County Director of Finance from which he
resigned on July 12, 2007. The purchase card mismanagement along with his
use of county tax payer money for personal use was  in the news on a
daily basis.  According to reports in the Knoxville Sentinel ,  Mr.
Werner was "kept on the books" until September 1, 2007,  so that  he
might be vested in the county's retirement system.  This is viewed with
contention by many of the residents of Knox County,  generally,  and
those who reside in the Deane Hill subdivision,  specifically.
      John Werner was instrumental in causing the divisiveness (We now
have two homeowners associations.)  in the Deane Hill neighborhood.  He,
along with Walter Cunningham and Jeffrey Cornish were the main
instigators causing the closure of Deane Hill Drive at Golf Club and
Cheshire for 90 days between November, 2002 and March, 2003.  
        At an extremely volatile  homeowners meeting in  January 2003, 
John Werner spoke at the lectern and issued his staunch support for the
permanent closure of the above mentioned intersections.  He opposed any
and all  "cut through"  traffic in the neighborhood. 
        By John Werner's requesting that he be granted a business in his
home, obviously,  he will generate an increase in traffic.  Ironically,
the location of his home will necessitate any clients who he may acquire
to come through the very intersections he sought to permanently close.   
        John Werner's entitlement issues, along with his history, as
documented in the news,  are the main reasons for requesting  that this
use on review be denied.  We would request that if he is intent upon
opening  an office,  he do it somewhere other than his residence.

Sincerely,

Barbara Rasmussen
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From: Sarah Powell
To: Betty Jo Mahan
Date: 2/12/2008 9:49:56 AM
Subject: Fwd: correction to e-mails of Feb.  8, & Feb. 11 re: 7105 Delborne "use on 
review"

>>> Barbara M Rasmussen <lettermaven@juno.com> 2/12/2008 9:40:28 AM >>>
Feb. 12, 2008
       

Dear Members of the MPC.
        The road closures occurred between November 2003 and March 2004. 
The "volatile" homeowners' meeting took place in Jan. 2004.
        Essentially the reasons sighted for denying the business request
for 7105 Delborne remain the same.  It's just that I made a mistake on
the dates.

Sincerely,

Barbara Rasmussen
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